Lenzie Community Council notes the East Dunbartonshire Council proposal for the redevelopment of Lenzie Academy on the Whitegates Park site. This is detailed in the "East Dunbartonshire Forward in Partnership - Strategic Planning and Performance Update" minutes from the 14th of December 2023. The option to build on the Whitegates Park site is listed as Option 3 in these minutes and gives an outline of the proposal.

Lenzie Community Council has requested and are currently engaging in dialogue with East Dunbartonshire Council about this matter. It is our intent to gain more information about the proposal; this is with the goal of allowing Lenzie Community Council to onward inform the Local Community about the selected proposal and the rationale that led to the choice of this site for the redevelopment of Lenzie Academy.

Lenzie Community Council has engaged with the Local Community and groups within the Local Community to seek their opinions on the proposed redevelopment. It is the intent of Lenzie Community Council to continue to seek local opinion and to do this with a wide range of residents within the Local Community.

The redevelopment of Lenzie Academy is welcomed by Lenzie Community Council, however we note the strong opposition to the site for the proposed redevelopment from the Community members/Community Groups that have engaged with us. Throughout the process we will aim to inform the Local Community as new information becomes available and to help the Local Community to share its opinions on the proposal in an effective manner.